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Dear Chairs Keohokalole and Thielen, Vice Chairs English and Inouye, and members of the 
committee: 
 
The Office of Enterprise Technology Services (ETS) supports this bill with comments.  The 
objective of this bill, which requires the department of accounting and general services and the 
department of budget and finance, in consultation with the office of enterprise technology 
services, to develop and implement a uniform financial database, is already part of the executive 
budget request and therefore the bill may be unnecessary. 
 
The executive budget request for the modernization of the State’s financial management system, 
is included in HB 2200, Relating to the State Budget.  HB 2200 includes capital improvement 
program (CIP) projects for AGS 130 (K-3): 
 

 
 
 
A new State enterprise finance system will integrate all business management functions within a 
complex government environment, including accounting and finance, inventory management, 
purchasing, treasury, budgeting and more. It will implement a full-featured financial backbone 
that significantly expands the State's ability to report the level of detail for budgeting, 
appropriation management, financial reporting, and meet current compliance standards for 
accounting.  The State will work to leverage a uniform financial application for all Executive 



 
 
Branch departments and potentially extend services to agencies or jurisdictions who may be in 
similar risk situations with their fragility of their legacy-based finance applications and systems.   
 
Thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony on this bill. 
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S.B. 3031 

 

 

RELATING TO INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY.   

 

 

Chairs Keohokalole and Thielen, Vice Chairs English and Inouye, and members of the 

Committees, thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in support of S.B. 3031 and 

provide comments. 

S.B. 3031 provides for the Department of Accounting and General Services (DAGS) and 

the Department of Budget and Finance, in consultation with the Office of Enterprise Technology 

Services, to develop and implement a uniform financial database for use by all state agencies, 

with features compatible to software systems currently in use.  

The executive supplemental budget request, H.B. 2200, for fiscal biennium (F.B.) 2019-

2021, which amends Act 5, SLH 2019 (the General Appropriations Act of 2019), and other 

budget authorizations effective during F.B. 2019-2021, includes a DAGS capital improvement 

project, the Hawaii Modernization Initiative.  This request funds the plans, designs, construction 
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and equipment for the state finance system under AGS130, Enterprise Technology Services – 

Governance and Innovation: 

 

The project seeks to modernize the State of Hawaii's 40-year old financial management 

system (FAMIS) and related applications and data warehouses.   

DAGS supports IT modernization efforts to replace obsolete legacy systems and enable 

the State to significantly improve constituent services through faster processes and more accurate 

and complete information. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on this matter. 
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Title of Bill: SB 3031  RELATING TO INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY.

Purpose of Bill: Requires the department of accounting and general services and the 
department of budget and finance, in consultation with the office of 
enterprise technology services, to develop and implement a uniform 
financial database, with parameters, benefits, and features that are 
compatible to the software system currently being implemented by the 
office of enterprise technology services at other agencies for use by all 
state agencies.  Appropriates funds.

Department's Position:
The Department of Education (Department) supports the intent of SB 3031 and understand the 
importance and benefit of a statewide uniform financial database and reporting system.

The Department has already begun work towards modernizing its own financial system and has 
been working closely with the Office of Enterprise Technology Services (ETS) and the 
Department of Accounting and General Services (DAGS) to ensure compatibility with a 
statewide solution.  The Department is also collaborating with ETS, DAGS, and the Department 
of Budget and Finance on the statewide uniform chart of accounts (UCOA) to ensure the 
Department’s financial data aligns to the overall framework and formatting requirements for the 
state.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this measure.

The Hawai‘i State Department of Education is committed to delivering on our promises to 
students, providing an equitable, excellent, and innovative learning environment in every school 
to engage and elevate our communities. This is achieved through targeted work around three 
impact strategies: school design, student voice, and teacher collaboration. Detailed information 
is available at www.hawaiipublicschools.org.
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RELATING TO INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

 The Department of Budget and Finance (B&F) offers comments on the 

development of a uniform financial database for use by all State agencies. 

 Senate Bill (S.B.) No. 3031 requires the Department of Accounting and General 

Services (DAGS) and B&F, in consultation with the Office of Enterprise Technology 

Services (ETS), to develop and implement a uniform financial database with 

parameters, benefits and features that are compatible to the software system currently 

being implemented by ETS at other agencies, for use by all State agencies; requires 

DAGS and B&F to ensure that all Executive Branch departments participate at the 

appropriated phase of the development and implementation of the system; requires 

DAGS and B&F to submit a report to the Legislature that includes, but is not limited to, 

an implementation schedule, status of the initiative, amount and allocation of 

appropriated funds, sufficiency of resource commitments and organization problems 

and solutions; and appropriates an unspecified amount of general funds for FY 21 to be 
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expended by DAGS and B&F for the development and implementation of a uniform 

financial database. 

 While B&F supports the intent of the measure, we would like to note that the 

Executive Supplemental Budget includes a request for $17,000,000 in general 

obligation bonds for FY 21 for DAGS-ETS to modernize and replace all the State’s 

financial management systems for the Executive Branch. 

 Thank you for your consideration of our comments. 
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